Juniper Green Community Council have considered the proposals set out in the Edinburgh proposed Draft Local Plan which will be discussed at the Planning Committee on 19 March. 

We have looked in detail at the proposals for new housing in South West Edinburgh, in particular the proposal to build 100 houses at Curriemuirend (HSG29) and the associated improvement of green space at Clovenstone Drive (GS10).

We have sought since 2010 to improve the use of Curriemuirend Park, in particular by the possible development of allotments. However, on the basis of the indicative proposals now put forward by the City of Edinburgh Council, and presented at workshops in Juniper Green Village Hall on Tuesday 5 March (hosted and led by officials from the Planning Dept), and in the light of views expressed to us since then by local residents, we believe that there are no adequate guarantees for the continued provision of open space at Curriemuirend Park. 

We are therefore opposed to development at this site, and recommend that it should continue to be categorised as Open Space. We do not think that proposed improvements to the neighbouring site at Clovenstone Drive would adequately compensate for the loss of open space at Curriemuirend.

Curriemuirend Park is listed in the Council’s 2010 Open Space Strategy as a large park requiring improvement. It is also the site of a millennium woodland. Development here would be contrary to policies Env 12 Trees and Env 18 Open Space Protection.

We are also alarmed about the proposals to restrict traffic flows on Wester Hailes Road between Gillespie crossroads and Clovenstone roundabout by making the road single carriageway. This road is the main feeder for traffic from the west using the A70 proceeding south and east on the City Bypass. It is usually congested during the morning and evening peak periods, and can become very congested if there are any disruptions to traffic on the Bypass or the A71 Calder Road. Any reduction in capacity will make this worse, and adversely affect the rest of Juniper Green and the A70.

Looking at other land in Council ownership elsewhere in SW Edinburgh, we note that there are at least two brownfield sites previously occupied by schools which are at present awaiting development - at Dumbryden and Curriehill - both of which lie within existing residential settings and are well connected to local facilities.

We have further concerns about the possible route for children to take in reaching Juniper Green Primary School, and the inclusion of unspecified retail development in the indicative plan. We also consider that the proposed development would lead to greater coalescence between existing settlements.

